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Next General Meeting 
Wednesday, January 23, 2007  

11:30 A.M. 
Sunset Hills Country Club 

The International Affairs department has invited Lynn Clarke to speak about the Rotary India Polio 
Plus Immunization Project.  Ms. Clark is the Rotary 6900 assistant district governor and a member of 
the Bremen Rotary Club. 
Get your Pancake Breakfast tickets to sell from Gwyn Chesnut.  This is an easy way to earn money 
for our club. 
Being your copy of the budget printed below to the meeting 

 
 

Officers’ and Committee Reports 
 
Second Vice President:  Laura Miller and the department chairs have been busy preparing reports to 
send to state. 
Treasurer: The treasurer suggested that some of the money in our bank account be invested to 
earn higher interest.  The board decided to put $2,000 in the CCWC Foundation Account within the 
Community Foundation and to move additional funds to an interest baring account after investigation 
by the President and Treasurer.   
Dues for the year are now due.  Members can pay either $200 to fully pay their dues are make the 
first quarterly installment of $50.  Supporting Membership dues are $50. 

 
Department Reports 

Art:     
The bowls made with the students at Carrollton High for the Empty Bowl fundraiser are now ready to 
be fired. 
Conservation: 
Keep Carroll Beautiful annual litter index will be held January 28 from 8:30 to 3.  Volunteers are 
needed.  Contact Jacqueline Dost at 678-890-2361.  
Public Affairs:   
To have your telephone placed on the National Do-not-call Data Base maintained by the Federal 
government, call 1-888-382-1222 or go to www.donotcall.gov.  
To send cards of thanks to service men and women, go to www.letssendthanks.com. 
 

Committee Reports 
 
Leadership: Clew planning started.  Volunteers will be needed. 
  



 
Upcoming Calendar: 

 
General Meeting: Wednesday, January 23 at 11:30 a.m., Sunset Hills Country Club.  
Anne Hill Book Club:  February 7. 
Board Meeting: Thursday, February 14 at 10:00 a.m., Carrollton Activity Center 
Keep Carroll Beautiful: Annual Litter Index.  January 28 from 8:30 – 3. Volunteers needed. Call 
Jacqueline Dost at 678-890-2361. 
Flag Days:  
Jan 21     Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 
Feb 12    Lincoln's Birthday 
Feb 18    George Washington's Birthday observed (Presidents' Day) 
 

Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 
Proposed 2008 Budget 

Income 
Membership dues 46 active members @$200.00     $9200.00 
 Dues, Lunches and Salad Lunch Tickets 
Membership dues 12 supporting members @$50.00         600.00 
Fundraisers               
Pancake Breakfast             444.00 
Salad Luncheon and Auction          5000.00 

Total Income:                 $14,944.00 
 

Expenses: 
GFWC, GaFWC, TFS        $1459.25 
Administrative Expenses          1548.72 
Officer Allowances             355.25 
Departments (6 @ $350.00)          2100.00 
Committees 
 TFS               350.00 
 CIC – Ferst              350.00 
 Leadership – CLEW             350.00 
 State Projects              300.00 
 Student Picnic              200.00 
Meeting Lunches (35 x $11.07 x 12)          4649.40 
 Total Expenses                 $11,662.89 
 
From our current membership dues of $50 we pay dues to GFWC, GaFWC, TFS and all assessments.  
For 2007 the total was $1500.00 ($26.32 per member).  We retained $22.68 per member $1349.76 
from 2007.  All administrative expenses are from club dues, 2007 expenses were $1605.72.  In 2008 
we will pay GFWC, GaFWC, TFS and all assessments @29.25 per member. 
 
Our 2007 fundraisers, Salad Lunch tickets, auction and pancake breakfast brought in $4731.34.  A 
portion of this is distributed to the departments and committees to spend charitably. 
 
Lunches – Funds collected $4762.00 (11 lunches @11.00 per) Lunch expenses were $4819.01. 
 
2007 
Total Income  $17,037.47 
Total Expenses $16,091.25 
Net Income  $     946.22 



Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 
General Meeting 

Sunset Hills Country Club 
December 19, 2007 

11:30 A.M. 
 
 

Call to Order—Gwyn Chesnut, President, called the meeting to order and gave the Inspiration. 
 
Program—Gwyn Chesnut introduced Mildred Huff Coleman, who spoke on “Tearooms and Ladies’ 
Luncheons”.  Joe Huff, Mildred’s brother, was also introduced as a guest.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance—Beverly Hammack led the Pledge of Allegiance to the U.S. flag. 
 
Minutes—The minutes of the November general meeting were approved as published in the 
December newsletter. 
 
Old Business—New officers for the next term are Gwyn Chesnut, Parliamentarian; Martha Thurman, 
President; Laura Miller, 1st Vice President; Nancy Johnson, 2nd Vice President; Edith Maxwell, 
Recording Secretary; Georgia Simons, Corresponding Secretary; and Janet Kiczek, Treasurer. 
 
New Business— 

• Marie Johnson, Chair of the Awards Committee, presented three awards:  New Member--
Diane Sharp, Unsung Heroine--Lois Wilson, and Club Women of the Year--Sandra Law and 
Nancy Tunnell. 

• Sandra Law and Nancy Tunnell, co-chairs of the Home Life Committee, presented two 
awards:  Family of the Year--Sue McBrayer, Citizens of the Year-- Penny Ayers and Martha 
Ann Saunders. 

 
Officers’ Reports— 

• 2nd Vice President—Laura Miller announced that all activity sheets must be turned in by the 
end of December—none can be accepted after that time. 

• Treasurer—Janet Kiczek is working on next year’s budget.  Dues for 2008 for regular 
members will be the same as those for 2007--$200.  Supporting members’ dues will again be 
$50 for the year with $12 more for each lunch eaten.  

 
Department Reports— 

• Arts—Clancy Haslam reported that the Soup Bowl Project with Carrollton High School Arts 
Department is well underway. 

• Conservation—Eleanor Hoomes reported:  
o The “Bring One for the Chipper” Christmas tree recycling day will be January 5 at 

Home Depot, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. 
o Volunteers are needed for the annual Litter Index project sponsored by Keep Carroll 

Beautiful on January 28, 8:30 a.m. – 3 p.m.  Call Jacqueline Dost at 678-890-2361. 
o The next electronic recycling day at Southwire is March 8, 2008. 

• International—Frances Jackson announced that the International Department will be in 
charge of the program for the January 2008 meeting. 

• Public Affairs—Diane Sharp reported: 
o Public Affairs recently sent $189.50 worth of toiletries to the Emergency Shelter. 
o Names and addresses are needed for the goody package project for local military men 

and women in the Middle East.  Also, items for the packages are needed.  Some 



suggested items are:  snacks such as hard candies (avoid chocolate), powdered drink 
mix, flavored coffee mix, iced tea mix, non-chocolate power bars, trail mix, peanuts, 
sunflower seeds, beef jerky, Hickory Farms summer sausage, cheese and crackers; 
recreational items such as board games, cards, comic books, word-find books, puzzles, 
frisbees, DVD movies, music CD’s; paper, pens, pencils, pencil sharpeners; batteries; 
flashlights; socks; underwear; disposable cameras; cleansing wipes; AT&T Global 
Pre-Paid Phone Cards(ONLY); resealable plastic baggies; small soft plastic travel 
bottles. 

 
Concerns—Edith Morehead’s daughter passed away recently. 
 
Announcement—Gwyn Chesnut won the Callaway Gardens Get-Away Trip that was given away at 
the district meeting recently. 
 
Edith Maxwell 
Recording Secretary 
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